DRAFT

MINUTES OF THE 39th ORDINARY MEETING OF THE HUMAN RIGHTS COMMISSION
Thursday, 24th June 2004
Board Room, Commission Premises, Jervis House, Dublin 1
PRESENT
Commissioners

Maurice Manning (President)

Nuala Kelly

Michael Farrell

Katherine Zappone
Clodach McGrory (by teleconference)
Tom O’Higgins

Fionnuala Ní Aoláin

Gerard Quinn

William Binchy 

Mervyn Taylor

Olive Braiden

Staff
Alpha Connelly (Chief Executive)
Gavin McSpadden (General Administrator)

Des Hogan (Senior Caseworker) Item 7 only
Apologies
Commissioners

Martin Collins

Maureen Harding Clark

Suzanne Egan
Robert Daly
1.0        Minutes of the 38th Ordinary Meeting of the Human Rights Commission

1.1
The Minutes were approved subject to the following amendment.
(i)
At 3.1 by the addition of the sentence, “Commissioner McGrory requested that the Casework Committee should consider the proposal and revert to plenary.”
2.0
Matters Arising from the Minutes
2.1
No matter arose.
3.0
Report of the Chief Executive
3.1
The Chief Executive reported that the draft observations prepared by staff on the additional heads of a Criminal Justice Bill had been forwarded to the Committee on the Administration of Justice for its consideration.
3.2
She further reported that staff observations on the darft National Action Plan Against Racism had been forwarded to the Racism Committee.

3.3
In response to a request by the Chief Executive that plenary give some guidance on the priority matters in the area of legislation and policy review on which they wish to concentrate in the next few months, it was decided that individual Committees would consider the matters in the Business Plan relevant to them and revert to plenary at its next meeting.   It was agreed that the draft Nationality and Citizenship Bill referred to the Commission by the Minister for Justice, Equality and Law Reform would be dealt with in the autumn.
3.4
The Chief Executive noted that as Robert Daly was indisposed, the training seminar for Commissioners and staff had been postponed and rescheduled for the July plenary.

3.5
The Chief Executive drew Commissioners’ attention to the proposed programme for the forthcoming joint conference with the Law Society. This was approved.

3.6
The General Administrator presented the proposed new logo for the Commission. This was approved.

3.7
The Chief Executive reported on a meeting of the advisory committee to a joint project of the National Traveller Women’s Forum and Pavee Point which she had attended on 21 June as the Commission’s representative.
3.8
She further reported on a half day management course she had attended organised by Beauchamps Solicitors.

3.9
Both the Chief Executive and the President reported that they had been contacted on a personal basis by a London firm of recruitment specialists in relation to recruitment to a senior human rights position.
3.10
The Chief Executive reported, for the information of Commissioners, on meetings she had had with the Secretary-General of the United Nations and other senior U.N. officials.

4.0       Matters for Mention by the President
4.1
In relation to the meeting recently held with the International Monitoring Commission, the President reported that they had had a frank and useful discussion on the human rights aspects of their work.
4.2
The President informed the Commission that he had met a member of the Council of Europe and discussed Northern Ireland in general.
4.3
He further reported that he had agreed to a meeting on the 12th of July with a group of 11 Taiwanese NGO representatives.   He noted that the Chief Executive had already agreed to attend with him and requested any Commissioner interested to contact him.
4.4
Michael Farrell noted at this point that he had accepted an invitation by the Department of Foreign Affairs to attend an EU/China conference in Beijing on the ratification by China of the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights and the EU/China Legal Network on Human Rights. He noted that he had been asked as a solicitor with expertise in the area and thus in a personal capacity but also noted that he would be referred to as a member of the Human Rights Commission. This was noted.
5.0
Reports from Committees
(i) Committee on the Administration of Justice
5.1
The President noted that the Committee would meet on the 14th of July and would discuss, inter alia:
1. Draft Observations on the CPT Report 2002.

2. The ICCL Request on Policing.

3. Additional Heads of a Criminal Justice Bill.

4. Post Referendum Issues.

(ii) Casework Committee

5.2       The President informed the meeting that the Committee had met on the 21st of     
June and considered four requests under Section 9(1)(b) and 10. He reported that the Committee had not granted any of these requests. He also noted that four further cases had lapsed.

(iii) Review Committee

5.3
William Binchy reported that the Review Committee had met and had considered eight requests for review.  It affirmed the decision of the Casework Committee in each case.   

(iv) Racism Committee

5.4
In relation to the IHRC/NCCRI joint publication on the rights of migrant workers, the Committee proposed, and it was agreed, that the Racism Committee and representatives of the NCCRI would meet with the Director of the Office of Social Inclusion for a non-prejudicial discussion.  It was further agreed to place on the agenda of a future meeting the issue of the Commission providing training to public/civil servants in relevant areas.

5.5
It was indicated that the Committee would be considering issues arising from the citizenship referendum and would report back thereon to plenary. 
5.6
In relation to the draft National Action Plan Against Racism, Michael Farrell reported that the Committee had received comments thereon from staff, Nuala Kelly and himself. The Committee awaited comments from Martin Collins, and he anticipated that he would have a composite document available for approval by plenary at its next meeting.  He noted that in the present draft document the outcome of the consultation process had not been addressed and that the draft was very weak when it came to proposed funding.
(iv)
Committee on Gender and Women’s Rights
5.7
Katherine Zappone informed the meeting that the Committee had met.
5.8
She informed the meeting that the Committee had considered the draft chapter on women and disability which had been prepared by the Assistant Legislation and Policy Review Officer in relation to the shadow CEDAW report.  She also informed the meeting that Beate Schopp-Schilling (who is a member of the CEDAW Committee) had written to the Commission in relation to the Governments CEDAW Report.
5.9
In relation to the consultation process, she informed the meeting of discussions regarding the experience of the Commission in Limerick. It was suggested that more preparatory work be done in advance of public consultation meetings to raise the profile of the Commission in the particular area and that the President might have a role to play in this regard. It was also suggested that a general introduction to the work/functions/powers of the Commission should form part of any public meeting. 

(v)
Finance Committee
5.10
Tom O’Higgins reported that the Committee had considered the present under spend. He drew attention to the large provision in relation to “legal matters” in particular. 
5.11
He asked plenary to note that the Committee had sanctioned the expenditure on the corporate video which would be paid out of two separate budget headings as the Commission did not have a specific heading for this matter: 60% would be allocated from “Commissioned Research” and 40% from “Printing/Publishing”.


Item 7 was taken next.
7.0
Processing of Requests Under Section 9(1)(b) and of Applications under Section 10 of the Human Rights Commission Act, 2000.

7.1
It was agreed to refer the matter back to the Casework Committee which would revert to plenary thereon. 

7.2
It was noted that the Ad Hoc Group established to consider the above matter was functus officio.

6.0
Reports from Meetings and Conferences
6.1
William Binchy tabled a Report on the Third Session of the UN Ad Hoc Committee on a Human Rights Convention for Persons with Disabilities which he had attended.
6.2
Clodach McGrory reported that she had addressed, on behalf of the Commission, the recent regional conference on advocacy organised by PwDI in Sligo.  The President had previously addressed two such conferences in Dublin and Limerick.
8.0      Disability Committee
8.1
It was agreed that the terms of reference of the Committee would be as follows:

▪
to consider and make proposals to plenary in respect of the promotion 
and protection of the rights of persons with disabilities

8.2
It was also agreed that Gerard Quinn would act as convenor of the Committee, that the membership of the Committee would be small, and that the convenor and the President would consider the issue of membership further and revert to plenary. 


9.0      Matters for Inclusion on the Agenda of the Next Meeting

9.1
No matter for inclusion was mentioned.
10.0
AOB

10.1
There being no further business, the meeting ended at 1.15 p.m. approximately. 
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